Mr. Arthur Spangberg 612 North 23rd St. Joseph, Missouri

Dear Arthur:

I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of recent date, and I am happy that you have decided to enter the University of Kansas.

I will be planning to see you on the 28th of January. Will you come in the morning or the afternoon? Sometimes I am called out during a part of the day and therefore I would like to know when you expect to arrive.

There will be no regular school in session at that time, due to the final examinations, and I see no reason why it would be necessary for you to return much before enrollment. We will talk over that when you come and I am glad that you are planning to do some really stiff work. If you will put as much energy into your studies as you will in your basketball, I know you will make an outstanding success.

Anticipating your coming, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: 1g